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El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting       1/11/2021 
Trap House 
Opened:  4:57 PM Adjourned:   5:36 PM 
 
 
Officers Present:   Dick Cox, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sandra Longcor, Treasurer; Sharon Denton, 
Secretary 
Board Present:  Mickey Razy, Fred Librach, Charlie Freeland, Mike Worley, Tony Garcia, Dave Longcor, Jim Shipley, Bart 
Petterle 
 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to accept the minutes for November 9, 2020 and 
December 14, 2020 meetings as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
 
President’s Report:   Dick had each member of the Board & Officers introduce themselves.  A motion was made, seconded 
and unanimous vote that El Dorado Gun Club is not going to allow For-Profit instructors on the range, with the exception 
of two Board-approved CCW instructors. 
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM): There was a maintenance day for the lower range with Bob, Charlie, 
and Dave providing the work to build large target frames, etc.  Thank you. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon reported on the Club’s membership by category: 
 
 176 of the 2020 members have not renewed 
 303 have renewed or are new members 
 13 renewal dates that range from 2022-2025 
 117 Life Members 
 433 active members 
 
What a success our election was on December 14, 2020.  A great BIG thank you to all that volunteered to make this event 
happen.  112 ballots were cast. 
 
Thank you, Charlie for finding an appropriate location for our elections which gave us the ability have drive-thru voting.  
The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to give a one-year’s membership to Dave Weissbart who donated 
the use of his building for the election. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sandy reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 12/31/20: 
 
Checking Account $54,805.43 
Savings Account $40,131.59 
EV Account  $23,952.48 
USPSA Account  $  6,304.57 
 
 
Report of Senior Range Manager:  See above. 
 
Pistol/Rifle Range Manager:  No report 
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Trap Range Manager: Mickey reported that the Trap Range had a Multiplex shoot and had a larger than normal 
attendance.  The Pool Boys are planning on having a shoot on 2/20/2021 with the possibility of 50 to 60 attendees. 
 
Erin Kramer has been using his equipment to level areas to expand the parking area for the Trap Range.  Thank you, Erin. 
 
Mickey said he expects to order targets in six to seven months. 
 
Old Business: Charlie reported that the hill has been removed and the dirt was moved to the rifle range.  He has advertised 
the portable bathroom trailer for sale and its sale will pay for the hill’s removal. 
  
New Business: Hall of Fame nominations are now open.  Please send your nomination to Mickey Razy at 
mcrazy0247@gmail.com.  Please keep in mind when you are thinking of a nominee it needs to be a person that has gone 
above and beyond the normal duties of a member.  Mickey nominated Erin Kramer for all he has done for the Trap Range. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Thanks to all attendees for coming to this meeting. 
 
Next General Membership meeting:  February 8, 2021, at 5:00 PM SHARP. 
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